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 “Salute every saint in Christ Jesus. The brethren which are with me greet you…. The grace of our Lord Jesus 

Christ be with you all. Amen.”  

Ya'at'eeh shi'kis. (Hello, my friends) …. greetings from Navajo 

land. We want to take a few minutes of your time to share what our 

Lord and Savior Jesus Christ is doing in our midst in Tohlakai, NM.   

 

Spring Revival  

Free Trinity Navajo Mission held its Spring Revival with Bro. and 

Sister Melvin Beecher. The Word of God was faithfully preached, the Spirit of God moved in our midst.  The 

people responded well, there were seekers at the altar.  Continue to pray for those that receive help.  God is 

faithful.  

Class of 2018 

Jessica Yazzie graduated from Northwest Indian Bible School.  Her 

family was able to make the long trip from New Mexico to Montana 

to attend her graduation.  Caleb Kaufman was the chauffeur.  We are 

very proud of Jessica for her 

accomplishments.  She received several 

awards for outstanding performance.  

We are encouraging Jessica to enroll in 

the Bible college for the fall semester. 

Brandy Yazzie graduated from the Wildcat Christian Academy as the salutatorian 

of her class. The Academy is in our area, so we attended the graduation ceremony 

and her reception.  Brandy is planning to attend Union Bible College in Westfield, 

Indiana.  Congratulations, Brandy! 

Pray for God’s leading in their lives. 

                                                                                      

Mother’s Day and Father’s Day Recognition:  It is always a special time at Free Trinity when we recognize 

the mothers and fathers who have chosen to serve and follow the Lord.  

 
 



FREE TRINITY NAVAJO MISSION 

June 2018 Newsletter 

 

2 | P a g e  
 

We remind Fathers and Mothers that their example is very important and will influence their children, 

grandchildren, relatives and friends to accept Christ Jesus as their Savior. “Honour thy father and thy mother: 

that thy days may be long upon the land which the LORD thy God giveth thee.” Exodus 20:12 

 

Brother Joe and Sister Grace Pino: 

It was in the fall of 2000, when family and friends noticed a 

complete change in the Joe Pino family.  Joe Pino was known 

as an alcoholic and could not be trusted.  His life had been a 

downward spiral; he would be walking the streets of Gallup, 

NM.  When he got paid, his money was spent on alcohol.  It 

was very hard for him to hold a job. His wife, Grace took the 

children and moved away.  One day he realized his body 

could not tolerate the alcohol any longer and he started 

hemorrhaging.  He went unconscious and was taken to the 

hospital. While recovering in the hospital he met the Rev. 

Dennis Gardner, who told him about a man called Jesus 

Christ.  Bro. Pino believed the Gospel and prayed the sinner’s 

prayer. His life, family and home were restored. He testifies:  

“I found the good way. I entered the good life.  I have peace 

in my soul and in my home.”  He started fixing up his house 

and even bought a car.  Sister Grace testifies, “If it wasn’t for the Lord Jesus Christ, we would have never made 

it.  I give Him all the praises.  I am thankful for the wonderful change He made in our lives and our home. We 

can go to Him in prayer, trusting and believing.  He has not failed us! We are happy in the Lord.”   

Bro. Pino has come a long way.  He is our Sunday school teacher and does a wonderful job. He counts it a 

privilege and is very thankful to serve the Lord.  He is learning to study and understands the Bible more and 

more.  He never ever imagined he would be a teacher.  His whole family is supportive. His neighbors encourage 

him and are thankful for his new life in Christ.  When he would come home from church, his uncle, not a 

Christian, would ask him, “What did Bro. Gardner preach about today?”  Bro, Pino learned to take notes, so he 

could relay Bro. Gardner’s message to his uncle.  One night as Bro. Pino stood outside his home, he heard what 

sounded like the fluttering of strong, heavy wings.  Not far from where he stood, he saw a cloud of dust splatter 

as the white wing hit the ground.  He was standing on “holy ground”! His desire is to see all his children, 

grandchildren, relatives and neighbors serve the Loving Savior.  He is very thankful for a heavenly Father who 

never gave up on him but sought him out until he was found!   

“And you hath he quickened, who were dead in trespasses and sins… at that time ye were 

without Christ, being aliens from the commonwealth of Israel, and strangers from the 

covenants of promise, having no hope, and without God in the world: 

But now in Christ Jesus ye who sometimes were far off are made nigh by the blood of 

Christ. For he is our peace…” Ephesians 2:1, 12-14a 

Amen! 

 

O give thanks unto the LORD; for He is good:  Thank you greatly for your prayers and faithful 

support of the Free Trinity Navajo Mission ministry. 


